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APPROVED!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is with great excitement that the Liebe Group would like to announce the 
funding through the National Stronger Regions Fund (NSRF) has 

been successful! 

 

This funding for the construction of the purpose built Liebe Group office 
building on the old post office block of land in Dalwallinu has contributed 
$616,500 towards the project. This is a fantastic opportunity to boost        
economic growth and improve local facilities within the Dalwallinu and       

surrounding shires  

 

Thanks is due to the generous support from the Southcott family, who        
donated the land and to our members and partners who pledged $77,500, 
all of which has played a significant role in securing the funding.  Further       

planning will now commence to get the building underway. 

 

We have applied for further funding, through Royalties for Regions        
Wheatbelt Regional Grants Scheme, to support excess construction and 
interior fit out costs. Financial pledges are most welcome towards these 

costs.  

 

Please contact the Liebe office for pledge details. 

 

We look forward to keeping you updated as we progress. 

 

If you would like to discuss the plans please donôt hesitate to contact Clare 
Johnston. 
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EO REPORT 
CLARE JOHNSTON, EXECUTIVE OFFICER, LIEBE GROUP 
 
 

Welcome to the Liebe Group October newsletter. It was with great excitement that we started the month with the 

announcement of success for our National Stronger Regions Fund application for the construction of a purpose 

built Liebe Group office!! We have been awarded $616,500 to support the construction of a new Liebe office, with 

spare office space, car park and shed at the Old Post Office block in Dalwallinu.  
 

Thanks to the generous support from the Southcott family who donated the land and our members and partners 

who pledged funds, this all played a significant role in securing the funding. We look forward to keeping you 

updated as we progress. 
 

With this incredible opportunity it makes it even more imperative that we ensure the Liebe Group continues to grow 

and provide what our members need. This is ensured through the development and alignment to the strategic plan. 

Our 5th strategic plan will be conducted on 16th February 2017 and we expect there to be some significant changes 

as driven by the members. Over the next few months we will be consulting with members so please contact the 

office to ensure your ideas are heard. 
 

The Business Management Workshop was an informative day with Stephen Park, Pacer Legal; Judy Snell, RSM, 

Rosemary Bartle, Rabobank; and Kelsea Pipe, Infocus; who worked through different scenarios to ensure your 

business is not at risk. The workshop was supported by the Government of Western Australia Department of Local 

Government and Communities through the Grants for Women Program. 
 

We kicked off the Liebe Group Mentoring Program on the 4th October. Mentoring offers the opportunity for a 

mentee to learn from someone more experienced than themselves. Tracey Hodgkins facilitated the afternoon, 

providing a great base to build on for the mentors and mentees. The workshop helped set the guidelines for both 

parties to ensure ground rules are clear, aiming to maximise likelihood of the partnership not only succeeding but 

flourishing. This project is being delivered by the Liebe Group.  It is supported by the Northern Agricultural 

Catchments Council, through funding from the Australian Governmentôs National Landcare Programme. 
 

Finally, I would like to congratulate Liebeôs previous employee Nadine Hollamby and her husband Brent on their 

wedding. Held in York on the 8th October, the day was a beautiful celebration of the gorgeous couple.  
 
 

There will be no newsletter for November so until next time happy harvesting, I hope it is a smooth few months and 

rewards you for all your efforts throughout the year! 
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Disclaimer: Any recommendations, suggestions or opinions in this publication do not necessarily represent the policy or 

views of the Liebe Group. No person should act on the basis of the contents of this publication without first obtaining specific 

independent professional advice. The Liebe Group will not be liable for any loss, damage, cost or expense incurred or arising 

by reason of any person using or relying on the information in this publication. Reproduction of articles is generally permitted, 

however, please seek approval from the Liebe Group before doing so. 

http://www.imtrade.com.au/
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GENERAL MEETING DEBRIEF 
KATRINA VENTICINQUE, ADMINISTRATION OFFICER, LIEBE GROUP 
 

MONDAY 12TH SEPTEMBER 2016, DALWALLINU DISCOVERY CENTRE 
1) Minute Approval for August Meeting: Due to a lack of quorum at the August GM, the July meeting minutes 
were approved by the committee. 

2) Spring Field Day Debrief: The committee discussed the outcomes from the Spring Field Day on the 8th 
September and had a round table discussion to outline feedback from the event. The survey results are being 
processed. 

3) Project Update: The committee was updated on the current status of Liebeôs project applications including 
waiting to hear back on the Wheatbelt NRM, COGGO Grant and National Stronger Regions Fund Grant which 
should all have a response in October. Two funds are currently open for Royalties for Regions for interior fit-out 
of the new building and a capacity building series of workshops, due 21st September. Opportunities for livestock 
funding was also discussed. 

4) Terry Redman Meeting: The committee were given feedback from the recent meeting with Terry Redman 
(Minister for Regional Development). 

5) GRDC Meeting at Dowerin: The committee discussed the recent meeting with GRDC representatives and their 
ideas for valuing grower group and future grower group access to funding. Another meeting had been set up with 
Stuart Kearns for 14th September to discuss further concerns. 

6) Strategic Plan Review: The committee discussed the strategic plan and reviewed the 4th objectives with any 
required changes noted. Discussed ways to get younger members involved in the review. 

7) Event Update: The committee were updated on the upcoming Business Management Workshop on the 4th 
October and the Mentoring Program workshop on the same date. There is a possible opportunity for a pop up 
field walk around soil amelioration through GRDC funding. 

8) Questions for DAFWA: No questions were raised for DAFWA. 

 

FAREWELL TO STAFF MEMBER LILLY 
 

It is with regret that we say goodbye to our Research and Extension Agronomist, Lilly Martin. She has dedicated 
the last three years to conducting and extending important information to our members and has been a valuable 
asset to the Liebe Group. We would like to thank Lilly for everything she has done and all the hard work she has 
put in. We wish her good luck with all of her endeavours in the future! 

 

DID YOU CONDUCT YOUR OWN TRIAL THIS YEAR? 
 

The Liebe Group would like to invite everyone conducting demonstrations on their farm to include the results in the 
annual R&D book and share with other members. The Liebe Group R&D book is a summary of all the trials and 
demonstrations carried out in the Liebe area in the last year and is released in February. 

 

Farmers sharing experiences is a valuable way to improve our farming systems and help each other with the 
decision making and evaluation process underlying the adoption or non-adoption of new technologies, varieties or 
practices.  

 

We are able to offer the use of our weigh trailer and grain quality samples. If you have conducted any on-farm 
research and evaluation on topics such as new varieties, different fertiliser regimes, lime, deep ripping, etc., and 
would be willing to share your thoughts please contact Jenni at the Liebe office on 9661 0570 or 
jen@liebegroup.org.au. 

mailto:jen@liebegroup.org.au


LIEBE GROUP NEWSLETTER 

Page 4 | Liebe Group Newsletter | October 2016 | Working Together in Agriculture 

LIEBE CELEBRATIONS AND PLANNING FOR 2017 
MERRIE CARLSHAUSEN AND DEB METCALF, LIEBE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS  
 

The Liebe Group has obtained national funding to design and construct a purpose built facility to 
take the group into the future. This is the culmination of 5 years of planning and submissions and 
it provides us with a very exciting    opportunity.   
 

The Liebe Group has just achieved another milestone in obtaining national funding to design and 
construct a purpose built facility to take the group into the future. This is a very exciting             
opportunity! 
 

Along with this building project the Liebe Group will decide itôs future and the plan for the next five 
to ten years. We are working on the Strategic Plan to ensure we achieve the goals of our mem-
bers.  

  

ñDestiny is not a matter of chance, 

It is a matter of choice, 

It is not a thing to be waited for, 

It is a thing to be achievedò 
 

The Liebe Group is one of the stand out grower groups in Australia. It has built a reputation for professionalism,   
reliability and as an employer of choice. We have developed one of the few Long Term Research sites in Australia, 
attracted millions of research dollars into the region, supported faster adoption of technology and built the capacity 
for more than a generation of farmers to make effective decisions on the productivity of their business. These 
achievements have not been an accident. The Liebe support for its members is the result of systematic planning, 
commitment, collaboration and the effort by many people over the last 20 years. 
 

2017 is a year to recognise: 

¶ past achievements and impacts on agriculture in our region; 

¶ the  construction of a wonderful building to create more economic, environmental and community opportunities; 

¶ the importance of planning where you want the Liebe Group to go into the future. 
 

We are collecting ideas and opinions from now until the 16th February  to contribute to the strategic plan. Please 
discuss the following points with your friends, peers and staff.  

¶ Where do you see the Liebe Group into the future? 

¶ What are the valuable areas for the group to focus on? 

¶ How do you see the group making the above ideas happen? 

¶ Who do we need involved? 
 

Your opinions and ideas for the planning stage are important to Liebe and itôs your responsibility to ensure these 
suggestions are represented when making the planning decisions. Donôt be left out. Put Thursday 16th February 
on your calendar and come to the Strategic Planning  workshop, join in the fun and celebrate with champagne and 
oysters afterwards - kindly sponsored by Scottôs Watheroo Dolomite. 
 

Remember, if we plan with purpose we can achieve the great future we all want! 
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MEMBERS GAIN INSIGHT INTO SUCCESSION,         
SUPERANNUATION & FAMILY FARM STRUCTURES 
KATRINA VENTICINQUE, ADMINISTRATION OFFICER, LIEBE GROUP 
 

 

Did you know that having an efficient succession plan and            

appropriate business structure can save your business hundreds 

of thousands if anything was to go wrong?! 
 

25 Liebe members set aside some time to prioritise their            

family farm businesses on the 4th October for the Business      

Management Workshop. 
 

The recurring theme throughout the day revolved around the        

importance of effective succession planning and the                   

interconnected nature of retirement planning, financial planning, 

risk management, business structure and communication within a 

business.  
 

The tax saving benefits of superannuation were highlighted during Kelsea Pipeôs, Infocus.  presentation, giving 

insight into the tips and tricks of superannuation and retirement    planning. Poorer seasons can see affordability 

issues arise and, as such, sorting out business finances in good years is vital to keeping everything running 

smoothly. There are also many advantages and disadvantages to investing off farm in either superannuation or 

property which need to be considered before making decisions, but both can be great tax saving initiatives. 
 

Farm risk such as structure and exposure need to be managed appropriately to protect the business and all        

parties involved. Stephen Park from Pacer Legal emphasised that ñeverybody has the responsibility to and needs 

to ask the right questionsò. He engaged the audience by giving some examples of how bad things can turn out 

when things go wrong, such as relationship breakdowns or deaths within a partnership, and why having an exit 

strategy would have prevented the issues arising in those situations.  

 

Rosemary Bartle, a succession planning facilitator from Rabobank         

discussed initial stages of how to start the succession planning process. 

Communication, being proactive by starting early and having the entire 

family involved including daughter/son in-laws and off-farm children create 

an open process to hear everyoneôs expectations, needs, wants, concerns 

and goals. She spoke on her experience where a breakdown in             

communication and lack of proper conflict resolution between family       

members costs over $600K in legal fees! This is something that can be 

avoided if the planning is put in place at an early stage that fits in with the 

family structure.  
 

Judy Snell from RSM expanded on these ideas, giving a timeline of three 

years to create a finalised succession plan. Before planning it is important 

to know your business and where it stands with trusts, partnerships, asset ownerships, finances etc. 
 

Participants also took part in a case study activity on how to recognise and find solutions for badly planned       

business structures. This promoted them to take charge and identify where these situations might be relevant for 

their own farming businesses. 
 

Liebe Group would like to thank the WA Government Department of Local Government and Communities through 

the Grants for Women Program for making this workshop possible, as well as RSM, Rabobank, Pacer Legal and 

Infocus for their time along with Liebe Group Diamond, Gold and Silver partners. 

The participants of the workshop listening 

intently to the presentations. 

Kelsea Pipe, Infocus, speaking on the importance 

of effective superannuation planning. 
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MEMBERS EMBARK ON THEIR MENTORING        
JOURNEYS 
KATRINA VENTICINQUE, ADMINISTRATION OFFICER, LIEBE GROUP 
 

The participants of the Liebe Mentoring Program commenced 

their partnerships on the 4th of October at the opening        

workshop. Tracey Hodgkins  facilitated the afternoon, aiming to 

empower, encourage and inspire both the mentees and      

mentors to be prepared for their partnership and what the     

program entails. 

 

The key messages that were delivered for both the mentees 

and mentors included: 

¶ Donôt make assumptions! You need to ask questions to 

get the answers you are needing. 
¶ Confidentiality and trust are paramount to a successful 

partnership. 
¶ Work together towards a defined goal. 
¶ No judgements. Each partnership needs to take some 

distance and come to an answer objectively. 
¶ Keeping a journal of work done for the next partnership meeting is good for reflection. 

 
Trust and a common understanding are essential however you donôt necessarily have to like your partner on a        

personal level. Sometimes it is the person who challenges you who has the potential to make a greater impact. 

 

This one year mentoring program aims to bring together Liebe members to support both personal and professional 

development. The mentoring partnership can provide assistance in agronomy, natural resource management,    

business, finance, technology and many more aspects! 

 

If anyone is still interested in being a part of this great opportunity please contact the office on 9661 0570. 

 

This project is being delivered by the Liebe Group.  It is supported by the Northern Agricultural Catchments Council, 

through funding from the Australian Governmentôs National Landcare Programme. 

Participants of the program listening to Tracey Hodgkin 

talk about what to look for in the mentee/mentor         

relationship 

The mentees gather together to discuss where they 

would like to see themselves in ten years. 

Mentor Gary Butcher, Pithara with his mentee Grace 

Williams from Imtrade, getting to know each other with 

the ice breaker exercise. 


